ALL SAINTS NEWSLETTER

NEWSLETTER 35



Schools Out for Summer!: -

School closed today for the Summer holidays.

Thank you for all the lovely presents given to the staff, they are appreciated.

Enjoy the time off with family and friends but keep safe and well whatever the weather.

We look forward to seeing you on our return on Tuesday 2nd September.

Goodbye and Good Luck to Year 6: -

This morning, we said our farewells to Year 6 as they move on to their High Schools. They have had a great final year. They have taken part in many sports events and volunteered for many of the opportunities we have offered to them.

It was very difficult to choose who to award the cups to but the final winners were:

Literacy – Ned Numeracy – Alex H

Science – Darcy

Girls Sports – Edie

Boys Sports - Theo

Effort and determination - Florence Christian Values Champion - Woody

KS1 overall - Ryan KS2 overall - Erin

Mr Hunter's Girls' Football - Tahlia

Mr Hunter's Tuesday Football Club - Max

Mr Hunter's Wednesday Football Club - George M

Mr Hunter's Most improved player - Tom W

Thank you to Rev. Sue for leading the service and to all the parents and grandparents who came along to this morning's service. Good luck to all of you, make the most of your time at High Schools and let us know how you are getting on.

KS1 SUMMER SINGALONG:

It was great to see so many parents/ grandparents come to support the children in their Summer singalong.

ATTENDANCE:

We are proud of our attendance record and thank you for supporting us in getting your children into school.

Year 1 and Year 4 jointly recorded the highest attendance over the school year - a whopping 96.6%.

We are happy to say that our attendance over the school year was beyond our target and above the national target.

HOUSE WINNERS:

The winners for this term are St. George,

YEAR 6 TEA PARTY:

Monday saw the annual tea party hosted by Year 6. Those in the school community who have helped our school throughout the year are invited for a cuppa, a cake and a chat!

Thank you to all those who help out in school, in whatever capacity - it makes difference.

Year of Prayer

Thanks to Blackburn Diocese Board of Education for the Year of Prayer which we have completed this week.

We enjoyed the Zoom with Bishop Philip and the launch of a lifetime of prayer!







All Saints Church:

SUNDAY: 20 TH JULY 10.30AM HOLY COMMUNION WITH SARA & REV'D JOHN

SUNDAY: 27 TH JULY 9:00AM JAM TIME (JESUS MIRACLES - WATER INTO WINE)

10.30AM HOLY COMMUNION & AMP; BAPTISM WITH REV'D SUE

SUNDAY: 3 RD AUGUST 10:30AM HOLY COMMUNION WITH REV'D CATH

SUNDAY: 10 TH AUGUST 10:30AM HOLY COMMUNION WITH REV'D SUE

SUNDAY: 17 TH AUGUST 10:30AM LAY LED SERVICE WITH SARA

SUNDAY: 24 TH AUGUST 10:30AM HOLY COMMUNION WITH REV'D SUE

SUNDAY: 31 ST AUGUST 10:30AM HOLY COMMUNION WITH SARA & AMP: REV WENDY

FISHY SUNDAYS ARE A NEW HALF-TERMLY SERVICE IN ALL SAINTS CHURCH 10.30AM-11.30AM WHERE THE CHILDREN WILL HAVE THEIR OWN JOBS TO HELP RUN THE SERVICE.

THERE'LL BE STICKERS FOR EACH CHILD TO COLLECT AND PRIZES AT THE END OF THE YEAR. THE CHILDREN BEGIN AT 10.30AM IN THE SERVICE WITH THEIR PARENT(S), THEN GO OUT TO SPECIAL ACTIVITIES IN CHURCH 4 KIDS, RETURNING IN TIME FOR COMMUNION.

PARENT(S) ENJOY THE SERVICE WHILE THE CHILDREN ARE OUT AND THEN THE CHILDREN WILL SHOW US WHAT THEY'VE BEEN DOING AND HELP TO LEAD THE PRAYERS & WITH OTHER ROLES. EVERYONE IS WELCOME. FISHY SUNDAY DATES FOR THE YEAR ARE: 2025: 21ST SEPT, 16TH NOV, 2026: 18TH JAN, 1ST MARCH 2026, 19TH APRIL, 21ST JUNE.

C4KS (SUNDAY SCHOOL) IS HELD ON THE 1ST AND 3RD SUNDAYS OF THE MONTH STARTING AT 10.30AM AND GOING BACK INTO CHURCH BEFORE THE END OF THE SERVICE SO THE CHILDREN CAN REJOIN THEIR PARENTS. IT IS OPEN TO CHILDREN FROM 5 YEARS OLD+ WE HAVE RECENTLY UPDATED OUR TEACHING MATERIAL WHICH INCLUDES A BIBLE BASED THEME WITH LOTS OF ACTIVITIES.

CHILDREN'S AREA: PLEASE ENJOY THE CHILDREN'S AREA AS YOU ENTER AND USE THE RESOURCES.

CHILDREN ARE WELCOME TO BORROW ANY OF THE BOOKS – JUST ADD YOUR NAME AND DATE IN THE BOOK BY THE SHELVES.

Skelmersdale Foodbank

On Tuesday 15th July, four children from Y6 visited the food bank in Skelmersdale to deliver the money raised at their recent charity day.

We delivered £220 and Amanda from the bank gave us a tour of what they do. Amanda explained that our donation of £220 would help provide support for 60 families. The warehouse was full when we visited but Amanda said it would be empty again 24 hours later. We found out in 2007 they distributed 9174 parcels in the year. In 2023 they distributed 2,986,203 showing a greater need for those in need.



Every little donation helps, if you feel you can afford it please consider picking up and extra item at the supermarket and drop it in the collection baskets.

The foodbank thanked us greatly for our continuing support.

Alex S, Alex H, Isla and Ned